
Migration White Paper to appear at
last

According to the press, the government will soon publish its long delayed
Migration White Paper. Mrs Rudd in office never got around to doing this,
though she was lobbied regularly to do so. Apparently government thinks
Eurosceptic opponents of the Withdrawal Agreement will be won round by
proposals for the future on migration. I have no idea why they think so.

Their first problem is we will not be allowed to have our own migration
policy all the time we rest in the unsatisfactory limbo land of so called
Transition. With no guaranteed way out that the UK can use on its own without
EU permission, what is the point of talking about how we might use freedoms
still to be won in negotiation?

Their second problem is the alleged policy itself. Apparently they want to
make it easier for people to come to the UK to take well paid jobs, whilst
coming up with some plan to restrict someone in a low paid job to an eleven
month stay. That would create a revolving door of people coming to take low
paid jobs, whilst increasing problems over housing and access to services to
those who come to work for the least money and are most in need of help from
the state. Why would Brexit voters find that attractive?

It shows a continuing misunderstanding of why many people voted Brexit. We
voted to take back control of our laws, our borders and money, not for any
particular answer on migration. Vote Leave did not campaign on migration,
though answered on it as others did. Highlighting the fact that under
Transition we have not taken back control is unhelpful to the government,
whilst their particular scheme sounds mean without controlling numbers in the
way voters concerned about this issue would like.

This is another badly thought through policy which is irrelevant were the
government to secure its dreadful Withdrawal Agreement.
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